FEBRUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER





Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

Super Bowl Scramble
February 3, 2019



President's Day February 18

Notice to all members.

As the result of a member complaint to the state Attorney General's office and subsequent inspection by the Liquor Control Board. we have been fined for violating our Private Club liquor license for serving alcohol to a non member.

Although we are not pleased with the nature of the complaint and its results, we need to acknowledge this as a lesson learned and make every effort to abide by our Bylaws and be in compliance with our Private Club Liquor License.

This is not going to be easy, but until such time as we can work it all out it's our duty as members to protect and marshal our club and property.

A few basic rules to follow in accordance with our Private Club Liquor License and Bylaws:

- Members, guests, and non member/public are not allowed to bring alcohol on our property for consumption.
- Guests, non-members/public are not allowed to consume alcohol on our property unless purchased from us and they are signed in and accompanied by a member.

The Board of Directors is diligently working on this matter and the nature of the complaint. We will keep you informed as we move through the process.

For your reference please see included Article XI Special Rules and Regulations of our Bylaws.

Thank you for your patience.

Peninsula Golf Club Board of Directors

ARTICLE XI SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

Section I: The following rules and regulations shall apply to guests and visitors in respect to the use of the corporation property

- (a) Guests: Guests are defined as individuals using corporate property at the invitation of and in the company of a member. Every guest must be registered upon a register provided by the Secretary, showing name and address of the guest, his or her home club, if any, and the name of his or her sponsor. Guests must be accompanied by a member at all times.
- (b) Visitors: Visitors are defined as members of other private golf clubs, or invitees to tournaments and special events who are not guests of a member. Visitors that are members of other private clubs must be registered upon a register provided by the Secretary, showing the name and address and home club. Such visitor shall also have satisfactory identification verifying such membership.
- (c) Use of Corporation Property: Any member of the corporation may invite any guest to use the corporation property, subject to the payment of appropriate fees. Such use shall not exceed the use of the member's specific class of membership and shall be governed by the rules and regulations promulgated by the Board of Directors and approved by the general membership. Visitors, not the guest of a member, subject to such aforementioned rules, shall, upon payment of the appropriate fees, be entitled to play golf and to the privileges of the clubhouse and grounds.



Board of Directors 2018 - 2019

Deborah Jacobs – President / Clubhouse Chairman (360) 457-7938 djacobs645@gmail.com Term up in October 2020

Tim Lusk – Vice President / Greens (360) 452-9629 tklusk88@msn.com Term up in October 2019

Greg Shield - Treasurer (360) 457-1285 gshield6@icloud.com Term up in October 2021

Ward Dunscomb – Facilities/Planning Chairman (360) 461-2700 glassguy@olypen.com Term up in October 2019

Gary McLaughlin – Handicap & Rules Chairman 360-460-0207 garymc@olympus.net Term up in October 2019

Mark Mitrovich – Membership Chairman (360) 452-9228 mitrothewhiz@hotmail.com Term up in October 2020

Cindy Schlaffman – Secretary / Finance Chairwoman (360) 452-7955 schlaff@wavecable.com Term up in October 2021

Tom Humleker (360) 460-3321 t.humleker@gmail.com Term up in October 2020

Gerald Petersen - Greens Chairman (360) 808-0246 petersens1516@gmail.com Term up in October 2021

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies & Gentlemen,

If you have not done so already, please make sure you get signed up for the 2019 Super Bowl Scramble. The entry forms were emailed out and are also available in the proshop! This two person scramble is a 10am shotgun on February 3rd.

The Men's and Ladies Club Tournament Schedules will be approved at the February meeting. As soon as they are complete we will make sure to post them around the property as well as email them out to all members.

Just like last year, I will be posting my 2019 WWC Pro-Member schedule. I have signed up for around 9 events this year and want to give everyone interested a chance at participating.

February is the final month of off season course handicap trends. Regular posting will start on March 1st. Handicap fees must be paid by January 28th, 2019 voluntary fee sheets are available in pro shop.

February 25th will be the start of the High School golf season. A calendar will be sent out after the February board meeting with matches and practice information.

The John Wayne Sadler will be held at Circling Raven Golf Club, Worley, Idaho, on April 27th & 28th. If you have never attended one of these, I highly recommend it; one of my favorite trips of the year. A flyer and sign-up will be sent out shortly.

Best Regards,
Chad Wagner





Peninsula Golf Club January 2019 Page 3

Membership Report January 15, 2019

Applications	Derek Sparks, Student	1/1/2019	
Resignations	Bernie Anselmo Sngl Certif.	1/31/2019	
Joe Denhart	Social Membership	12/31/2018	
Perry Keeling	Single Certificate	12/31/2018	
Status Changes	Ward Dunscomb Fam to Sngl	1/1/2019	
Membership Totals			
Certificate	135		
Certif NonRes.	4		
Jr & Military	10		
Associate	13		
Social	16		
Lifetime Social	9		
Seasonal	0		
TOTAL:	187		

From the President Deborah Jacobs

Dear Members,

It was announced at the Annual General membership meeting on January 16th, the 2019 -2020 budget successfully passed. The 5% dues increase will take effect with the February billing and the first property tax assessment will take effect March 1st, the second tax assessment will be September 1st. You will receive a notification reminder from our Administrator prior to these events.

Thank you to the members who voted to approve the new budget and to everyone who attended and participated in our meetings. It is very important to our Board to hear the voice of our membership.

Deborah Jacobs, President, PGC

What is the Ruling?

What Is the Ruling? Your ball is plugged on a slope in a bunker. You declare this ball unplayable and properly drop it in the bunker. The ball settles in a foot print. You remember the new rule that allows you to take a drop outside a bunker for an additional penalty stroke. You then drop the ball outside the bunker, play out the hole, and add two penalty strokes to your score. Have you proceeded correctly?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse..

ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

Laurie McDonald

Voluntary fee sheets were due by January 29th, 2019 so if you haven't turned yours in, you will be/ or have been deactivated in the system. Don't fret just turn it in and I will get your reinstated. Voluntary Fee sheets are in the pro shop and on the counter in the clubhouse for your use.

Also, a heads up that the Club Cards are being phased out. We are no longer reloading them, and you will need to use your balance by March 31st, 2019. Call the clubhouse and we will be happy to tell you the amount you have remaining on your card. (360) 457-7348.

Also, I now have posted my office hours on Tuesday and Thursday between 8:30 and 3:00 pm. With errands please come find me specifically at my desk between 10 -11 am and 1 and 2 pm. This should help in reducing frustration in finding me. Of course, if you have a specific need just call and we can set up an appointment. (360) 452-6856

Thanks, Laurie

CLUBHOUSE NEWS Rena Parish

Thank you to everyone that showed up for Members Dinner; it was a great time with all of you there. I enjoyed having it on a Saturday and will continue having it on Saturdays. In March, we will be having our next dinner and the menu will be Enchiladas and Spanish rice.

I am already gearing up for summer events. If you would like to schedule an event you can contact me at pgcrenapar-

ish@gmail.com or call me at 360-457-7348.

> Thank you, Rena Parish

Ladies Club Notes

Sandy Granger

Ladies Golf on Wednesdays at 10 a.m. Hope to see our ladies for golf, cards, lunch, it's always an enjoyable day; weather is not in control of having a great day! Have a happy February!!



February 2019 CHAPPY



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2
3 Super Bowl Scramble 10 am Shotgun	4 Clubhouse Closed	5	6 Ladies Club	7 Men's Club	8	9
10	11 Clubhouse Closed	12	13 Ladies Club	14 Men's Club	15	16
17	18 President's Day Clubhouse Closed	19 Greens & House Com- mittee Meet- ings 5 pm. Board 6 pm Members Welcome	20 Ladies Club	21 Men's Club	22	23
24	25 Clubhouse Closed	26	27 Ladies Club	28 Men's Club		

Clubhouse Hours Feb 1 - Feb 28, 2019

Monday Closed

Tuesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 7:00 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 6:00 pm
Saturday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger 360-461-2203

rsgranger50@hotmail.com



PGA Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your party or special event. pgcrenaparish@gmail.com

Superintendent Mike Hammel 360-457-6508